
 

 
Statement from the Corcoran Gallery of Art and College of Art + Design 

 

The Corcoran Gallery of Art and College of Art + Design is beginning to implement plans to ensure its long-term 

stability and attain a new level of vitality and excellence. In choosing this direction for the Corcoran, we have 

responded to the unique opportunities to realize more fully our founding mission of “encouraging American genius.” 

At the same time, we need to respect financial and physical realities as we move forward. 

 

Our plans begin from the understanding that education is the true foundation of everything we do—through our 

College, collection, and community programs. Our College is thriving, despite space limitations, and is poised for 

the growth that an outstanding school deserves. Our Trustees and senior staff are committed to making this growth 

happen. 

 

At the same time, however, we recognize that the Corcoran is like most other museums throughout the country in 

having to struggle with the effects of a difficult economy. Unlike other art museums in Washington, though, we 

receive no federal funding. We must depend on earned income and fundraising—and our needs are made especially 

challenging by the high operating costs of a building that is beautiful but antiquated.  

 

After a period of rigorous study assisted by many independent experts in the field, we have concluded that  

 we have a remarkable opportunity to expand the College and integrate it fully with the Gallery into a very 

effective educational organization with an outstanding collection 

 we would be hard-pressed to effect this integration in the existing building, which was not built for multi-

purpose use and requires at least $100 million in renovations. 

  

So, to move toward a robust and successful future for the Corcoran, we are evaluating all of our options for the 

building. Just as the Corcoran moved in 1897 to accommodate its growing collection, one of the clear options now is 

to consider relocating to a purpose-built, technologically advanced facility that is cost-effective to maintain.  

 

In order for the Trustees to decide whether relocation is a viable option, the Corcoran will need to determine the 

market value of the building. If ultimately a decision is made to relocate, we are committed to reconstituting the 

Corcoran—both the Gallery and College—in a space that is more flexible and that will allow us to fulfill our 

mission. We are also committed to maintaining our ongoing College programs throughout any period of change and 

to staying in the greater Washington metropolitan area, while considering all options in D.C., Maryland, and 

Virginia. 

 

Trustees and senior staff are undertaking an exhaustive review of the options as we move toward decisions that will 

realize a strong and vibrant future for the Corcoran.  

 

We welcome your thoughts, which can be sent to feedback@corcoran.org.  On behalf of the Board of Trustees, staff, 

and faculty, we thank you for your support. 

 

Fred Bollerer, Director and President     Harry Hopper, Chairman, Board of Trustees 
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